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We are changing the conditions of someones work at UBC,
Do you need to issue a new LMIA-exempt Offer of Employment? 

Changes to Working Conditions For LMIA Exempt Work permits 
Sometimes after a faculty or staff member is hired there are changes to their working conditions. If they 
are on a LMIA-Exempt work permit you may be required to issue a new LMIA-exempt Employment 
offer. The chart below will help you identify when you need to issue a new LMIA-exempt Employment 
offer, or when you do not need to take any action. If you have questions please call HRS or email 
immigration.help@ubc.ca.

*Please note – while conditions are imposed only for the period of the work permit, compliance with the conditions can be inspected up to 
6 years after the work permit is issued. Documentation related to the issuance of a work permit, including advertising and hiring 
records, are to be retained for 6 years after the work permit is issued.

Disclaimer: Please always refer to the IRCC website or contact HRS for most up-to-date information.
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